
U.S.  Coast  Guard  Cutter
Trains with Royal Australian
Navy

HMAS Sirius conducts a dual replenishment at sea with HMAS
Canberra and USCG Cutter Munro as HMAS Anzac sails behind,
during Indo-Pacific Endeavour 2021. LSIS Leo Baumgartner
ALAMEDA, Calif. — U.S. Coast Guard members aboard the Alameda-
based Coast Guard Cutter Munro (WMSL 755) participated in a
cooperative  three-day  at-sea  exercise  with  the  Royal
Australian Navy in the South China Sea Sept. 11 to 13, the
Coast Guard Pacific Area said in a Sept. 16 release. 

The  joint  training  engagement  included  joint  operations,
professional exchanges, and multi-unit maneuvering at sea to
strengthen interoperability between the U.S. Coast Guard and
Royal Australian Navy. 

“These at-sea engagements with our long-standing partners in
the Indo-Pacific region provided an excellent joint training
opportunity for the crew,” said Munro’s Commanding Officer
Capt. Blake Novak. “Enhancing cooperation and building trust
strengthens our relationship with the Royal Australian Navy
while  expanding  our  regional  security  cooperation
initiatives.”  

The U.S. Coast Guard has a long history of cooperation with
the Royal Australian Navy. The U.S. and Australia, along with
New Zealand and France, make up the Pacific Quadrilateral
Defense  Coordinating  Group  or  P-QUAD.  P-QUAD  endeavors  to
enhance maritime security in the Western and Central Pacific
Ocean in partnership with the Pacific Island Countries through
organizations such as the Fisheries Forum Agency. 

“The  United  States  and  Australia  have  deep  and  abiding
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interests throughout the Pacific,” said Vice Adm. Michael F.
McAllister,  commander,  U.S.  Coast  Guard  Pacific  Area.  “As
leaders  in  maritime  safety  and  security,  our  forces  are
dedicated  to  upholding  regional  sovereignty,  stability  and
security.  Through  joint  operations  with  Australia,  we
strengthen our interoperability with an ally deeply committed
to promote international rules and norms within the Indo-
Pacific.” 

“The Royal Australian Navy has enjoyed multiple opportunities
throughout the year to work with the United States in the
Indo-Pacific,”  said  Capt.  David  Teitzel,  Royal  Australian
Navy, commander Task Group 635.3. “Being able to operate with
a  United  States  Coast  Guard  cutter  like  USCGC  Munro  has
strengthened  how  we  interoperate  and  boosts  how  we  work
together in the interest of regional security. I thank Munro
for their time in-company and we look forward to sailing with
the United States Coast Guard again.” 

Munro,  a  418-foot  national  security  cutter,  departed  its
homeport of Alameda in July for a months-long deployment to
the Western Pacific. Operating under the tactical control of
the  U.S.  7th  Fleet,  the  cutter  and  crew  are  engaging  in
professional  exchanges  and  capacity-building  exercises  with
partner  nations,  patrolling  and  conducting  operations  as
directed. 

National security cutters like Munro feature advanced command
and control capabilities, aviation support facilities, stern
cutter  boat  launch  and  increased  endurance  for  long-range
patrols, enabling the crews to disrupt threats to national
security further offshore. 


